Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2004-2005 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 1/31/05


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
‘Bowdoin’s Merrymeeting Bay Research Update’
Speaker:    
Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Dept.
When:

Thursday, February 3rd at 7:00p.m. 
Where:
Bowdoin College Visual Arts Center, Beam Classroom, Brunswick

Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) for their February presentation, ‘Bowdoin’s Merrymeeting Bay Research Update’ featuring John Lichter, Asst. Professor of Biology & Environmental Studies & an assortment of his students. This event will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday February 3rd.

During the last few years the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Department has stepped up their research efforts in Merrymeeting Bay in large part due to the enthusiasm of John Lichter. On Thursday John and his students will share in some of their latest work. Some students have looked at environmental history through the analysis of sediment cores, others are measuring nutrient input in the Bay and still others have been following transmitter-equipped snapping turtles.

Geologically, Merrymeeting Bay is an inland delta filling in with sedimentary deposits over time. These deposits hold the record of climate and human changes over time. Speaking of time, few have been around on earth as long as one of the Bay’s most humble residents, the snapping turtle. Often seen on roadsides during their egg-laying in the early summer, what do these mysterious creatures do and where do they go the rest of the time? And what feeds the Bay? Learn more about the flow of nitrogen and phosphorus within the Bay and what affects these may have on vegetation.

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The presentation ‘Swan Island, Jewel of Merrymeeting Bay’ featuring Maine Department of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife Biologist Rusty Dyke will take place in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Brunswick at 7pm on Thursday March 3rd.

The Speaker Series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy, and the Maine Island Trail Association.

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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